
St. Jacob’s UCC 
100 East George St, PO Box 111 

    he Journey 

Office@stjacobsucc.org — www.stjacobsucc.org—Find us on Facebook! 

Sunday School 9:30AM — Coffee/Tea Time 10:00 to 10:20AM — Worship Service 10:30AM 

Greetings to All, 

 

 I am anxious as I write this for only the 3rd time in our American History, 

an impeachment inquiry/ investigation has started. This whole proceeding is 

based on law. And, as I understand it, the premise is that no one is above the law.  

 As Christians, we know this to be true. The Decalogue was given to Moses 

for everyone. In the two tablets, we recognize that the 2nd
   
contains the law       

concerning how we treat each other. This 2nd
   
tablet has provided the base line 

for just about every society and just about every religion.  

 Some examples- Honor older people, do not murder, do not commit   

adultery, do not steal, do not lie [see Exodus 20]  

 Civil law is built on these God-given foundations. Thus, the law serves as a 

reminder of our ability to sin too easily. [paraphrasing Paul] Because the law also 

has consequences, it serves in the role of checks and balances. This is good! 

 And also a bit scary, considering that a verdict is based on knowing the facts

- the truth. Jesus said it is the truth that will set us free. The Cynical Pilate sneered 

“What is truth?” 

 As a Politician Pilate knew how to “shade” the truth. - making it not the 

truth. The same is true today. We also “shade” the truth. We tell white lies. We 

try to cover parts of things up. Think of the companies defending their involve-

ment in the opioid crisis.  

 Today- the whistle-blower is testifying. The process begins. It will test our 

legal system- and the ability of our courts to navigate all the obstacles. It concerns 

all of us for the verdict will impact our future. 

 So- we pray. Pray for God’s truth and righteousness to prevail.  Pray that it 

happens in a civil manner. Pray that we are guided by God’s law. Then- as the 

truth sets us free, we may feel more secure. At least I will.  
 
 

 

Blessings To All, 

Pastor Rick 
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From Our Consistory President  

 
Hello St. Jacobs Family, 
The month of September has sped by us as our students and teachers are finding their schedule and making it 
work for them we hope. The Hip-breakers did a wonderful job of music this past Saturday evening giving us all 
a chance to dance or just visit with one another while listening. Fall is here and with it comes so many won-
derful activities your Consistory is encouraging everyone to come and join in even bringing others to join us is 
always a wonderful way to spread the word.  We will be celebrating our covenant service with the Lutheran 
church we encourage all to attend this service at the Lutheran church. Our tasty Pot Pie dinner is coming up 
soon don't miss out on grabbing a ticket. We have a movie night on the 11th that will lift your faith and let you 
know your not alone and God is with you. Our Fall Work Day is also this month the more hands the quicker we 
are done. We will also be having our Pumpkin and Apple social and that is always full of yummy treats they 
will also be lighting lanterns this evening. Then last but not least our ELC will be hosting a Truck or Treat in our 
fellowship hall if anyone would like to join us to give out candy to kids and see the great costumes that our 
kids and parents come up with that would be fantastic. This event is open to our community also.   
 
Fall is an exciting time Remember All Are Welcome 
 
Sincerely, 
Heather 
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Your search committee was on assignment at a neutral  

pulpit to hear a candidate we had interviewed in Aug.  The 

committee met on Sept 29th to decide the next step in the 

process.  More will be shared through church                   

announcements if anything becomes available to 

share.  Your continued thoughts and prayers as we journey 

through “authoring the book” of St. Jacob’s UCC together. 

PA Special Olympics Hall of Fame, which began in 1996, pays tribute to dozens of exceptional athletes and extraordinary 
volunteers – inductees that have made outstanding contributions both on and off of the field of competition. 

2019 Hall of Fame Inductees 

               
 

There is no ‘typical’ honoree, but hall of famers share a competitive fire to always give their personal best and light up the 
lives of everyone around them. Hall of Fame is a place to celebrate just a few of the countless stars within the Special 
Olympics movement. (Pictured above from left to right): Special Olympics PA President & CEO Matt Aaron, Herbert H. 
Packer III from Area M, Bellamarie Bregar from Centre County, Nina Kaneriya from Columbia/Montour, and Corey Markle 
from York. 
 

This year Corey Markle was inducted – here is the write up of his accomplishments from the Special Olympic website: 
 

COREY MARKLE – YORK - During his 30 years of participation in Special Olympics, Corey has com-
peted in every single sport that York County offers! That’s 14 different sports for everyone counting in 
the audience. He’s competed at Summer Games and Fall Fest for more than 15 years and earned a 
gold medal at the 2014 USA games in New Jersey with his 5v5 soccer team. In addition to being an 
athletic dynamo, Corey is one of the top fundraisers for the York Polar Plunge year after year. Even 
though his trophy case is filled with medals, he is not motivated by the reward. Instead, he cares most 
about his teammates. Three years ago, after frequent bouts of sickness and numerous tests, Corey 
was diagnosed with cancer. He continued to participate in each sport as much as possible until the 
time came when he could only sit and watch. When he could no longer participate in bowling, he gave 
up his spot on the team to ensure that they would be as successful as possible. While poor health has 
limited Corey’s on-field participation, he continues to attend practices regularly and came to this year’s 
Summer Games to cheer on his county. Through everything, Corey has never stopped supporting his 
teammates and is truly a shining example of exactly what it means to be a Hall of Fame athlete. 
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Newsletter  

articles for  

November due 

October 18th 

 
WORK DAY -- Roll up your sleeves.  Bring your 
bucket, mop, windex, gloves -- whatever you need to 
clean (however, a lot of this is already available).  Our 
church WORK DAY is SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, 8 
am.  You don't need to be here at 8; and you don't 
have to stay all day.  Any time/help you can give 
makes the work day shorter.  AND, Sunday morning 
after, the sanctuary sparkles. 

 
Joint Service  

will be held at the Lutheran Church.  

Sunday, October 13th. Service begins at 10am. 

We hope to see all of you there to worship to-

gether!  

 
Scout Troop 97 - Wreathes Across America 

Are collecting donations for wreathes again 

this year  if interested please see Heather or 

Tom Kuhn 
 
Homewood Auxillary 
Will be collecting membership dues    beginning 
in October. See Doris Goodling, thank you!  

 

Young at Heart 
Will be meeting October 29, 2019 at 

10:00am at church for game day 

and bingo! All are Welcome!  

 
 

Pot Pie DinnerɂSaturday, October 19th 
The Pot Pie Dinner is fast approaching on Satur-
day, October 19th.  The serving time will be form 4-6 
p.m. and the tickets prices are as followed Adults in 
advanceɂ$12.00 and at the doorɂ$14.00,  
Children 6-12 in advanceɂ$6.00 and at the doorɂ
$7.00, and Children 5 and under FREE!  The meal in-
cludes all you can eat baked and boiled pot pie, roll, 
apple sauce, coleslaw, and your choice of des-
sert.  Tickets are now on sale. 

 
Apple/Pumpkin Socialñ Sunday, October 20th 
The Apple/Pumpkin Social is on October 20th at 
6:30 p.m.  We are going to have a fun evening 
of fellowship.  So bring an apple or pumpkin dish 
and/or yourself for a fun filled evening!  We will 
be setting off Chinese Lanterns on this night as 
well as an early All Saints Day event in remem-
brance of those we love who have passed.  We 
will be selling the lanterns after church up until 
the weekend of the event and you will receive 
your lantern on the night of the event.  Lanterns 
will be $5 each and are Eco Friendly.  Come help 
us light up the sky! 
 
  
Sub and Pretzel Sandwich Sale 
We will be holding a sub and sandwich sale to benefit 

the 2020 Back Bay Mission Trip.  The subs and sand-

wiches will be $5.50.  Please take note that are new 

additions to the pretzel sandwiches.  Order forms are 

due October 13th and pick up will be from 4-6 on Oc-

tober 23rd.  Return your order forms to Kim and Ash-

ley Criswell. 

 

An Interview with God 

On Friday, October 11th we will be holding a 
Movie Night. The movie is An Interview with God. 
Doors will open at 6:30 p.m. and the movie will 
start at 7 p.m. This is open to kids and adults of 
all ages with parental discretion. Refreshments 
that are being served are hot dogs, popcorn, 
snacks, and drinks.    
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MITTEN TREE -- Yes, it is still hot and it is just Septem-
ber.  However, so that cold weather accessories are 
available for cold weather distribution we need to start 
collecting now.  So, when you are shopping, or are a 
creative person (knit or crochet) let's fill the tree with 
gloves, mittens, scarves, hats, and caps. 
 
It's Fall!  And it is the time of year when our church be-
comes even more active and busy with all the happen-
ings and events.  By participating in these events, you 
get to know your fellow members better.  It is a great 
time for fellowship.  It is also a great time to invite 
neighbors, friends, family, etc., to join us. 
 
 
 

 
WORSHIP COMMITTEE -- The committee met August 14 to 
plan message topics through October. 
September 1 -- TBD 
September 8 -- Communion -- Catechism 
September 15 -- Hymns/lyrics from writer Fanny Crosby.  She 
is blind and wrote over 8,000 hymns and gospel songs.  Many 
of the songs in our current hymnal carry her name as the 
writer.  EX:  Blessed Assurance (1873), Praise Him, Praise 
Him, To God Be the Glory/ 
September 22 -- Continuation of September 15 
September 29 -- Why We Pray 
October 6 -- Worldwide Communion -- Hymns from other na-
tions; i.e.  Go Ye Therefore into All the Nations" -- The Great 
Communion 
October 13 -- Joint Service with the Lutherans at their church 
October 20 -- Why the Reformation? 
October 27 -- John Calvin (1536) father of Reformed Faith in 
the Reformation 

 
 
FLOORING UPDATE -- The new flooring for the 
reception area has been ordered.  In order that the 
tile would be consistent in color, it had to be ordered 
from the manufacturer.  Estimated install will be late 
September.  Consideration is being given to the 
ELC during the installation to limit interruptions in 
their schedule. Updates will be provided as this pro-
ject progresses. 
 
 
LET'S NOT FORGET OUR HOMEBOUND -- We 
are seeking members who might have an interest in 
visiting our homebound members.  Sending cards is 
a good way to let them know we are thinking of 
them; but most certainly they would enjoy having 
company.  Taking bulletins, the Upper Room, flow-
ers and/or newsletters for their enjoyment are sug-
gestions for them to stay caught up on what is hap-
pening in the church.  Doing this would only take a 
few hours of your time each month; but would 
brighten a member's day.  If you might be inter-
ested, let Lorrie or Velinda know. We will then meet 
to discuss the best way to do the visiting. 
 
 
READERS -- It is always good to see new faces/
members participating in our worship services.  One way 
to do so is to be a reader.  Pastor Rick has promised to 
keep the readings simple, but once in a while he        
manages to put a difficult reading in for a                     
Sunday.  Please contact Pastor Rick if you would be in-
terested in participating. 
 
 

Trunk or Treat  
Our ELC will hold their trunk or treat October 25th 
@ 6pm in the social hall. All are welcome!   
 

BINGO! 

Mark your calendars for our 

bag and purse bingo to be held 

Sat Nov 23 at 6 pm. Keep an 

eye out for flyers to be posted 

for more details.   

More  

Upcoming 

Events!  



The Journey 

Neighbors In Need Offering  
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From the Clothing Bank  

ʝƶƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ aƶƶŦ ȠȺɔ|ʲ 
(Held at the Lutheran Church) 

Beginning on Wednesday, September 18 and continuing on the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Wednesdays of each month, Tammy 

ì"ƖȺ ʞĜŴŴ b± Ŵ±"|ĜƖô " ʞƶƌ±Ɩ̃ȡ bƶƶŦ ȡȺɔ|ʲ íȉƶƌ ̣˰̠̝-8:00pm at the church. 

Ladies, plan to be here for what promises to be enlightening discussion that will help you feel connected to 

God and each other!  Purchase of the book is not required to participate in the study. Questions?  See Tammy 

or call her at 717-801-2836. 

First of all – THANK YOU!!! – to everyone who helped with the seasonal switch-over.  It was great to have all 
the extra hands from both churches – it made a massive task much easier! 
 
Upcoming dates to keep in mind: 
 Distribution is the first Saturday of each month from 9-11 AM.  (If any donations are received the 
week before, we will stay a little after 11 to get things sorted and placed on the shelves.)  Distribution dates 
for the rest of 2019 are October 5, November 2, and December 7. 
  
We will also be sorting any donations that we receive several other times each month – Sundays (2-4 PM) ς 
Oct 27, Dec 1, Dec 29 
 Thursdays (7-9 PM) ς Oct 17, Nov 14, Dec 19 
 
Sunday, October 20, will be Blanket Sunday at both the Lutheran church and the UCC church.  We will be col-
lecting blankets (bought new or handmade new) to be distributed through the clothing bank at our Novem-
ber distribution so that our clients have a warm blanket for the colder weather coming.  Do you knit or cro-
chet? Quilt or tie fleece blankets?  We would love your handmade items!  Not that creative?  That’s OK too – 
watch for sales at your favorite store!  All sizes will be appreciated! 
 
The Mitten Trees are up!  Donations of hats, gloves/ mittens, and scarves (bought new or handmade new) 
will be collected until the end of November.  These items will be distributed through the clothing bank to our 
clients at the December distribution. 
 
Donations of all types of clothing are always appreciated!  Items can be left in the coat area of the covered 
entrance (UCC) or placed in the clothing bank room (Lutheran).  Please note – we will no longer be accepting 
underwear or socks unless they are new/ in the package.  And please use good judgment on shirts or jackets 
that have pictures or wording on them – we will not accept anything with offensive images or demeaning 
words or items that advertise events that are not in alignment with our combined churches’ mission 
(example – advertising for pub crawls, etc).  Remember, someone might say “I got this at St. Jacobs!” 
 

As always, your continued prayers and support for the food bank/ clothing pantry is greatly appreciated.  If you 

have any questions or would like to volunteer, please let me know. 

 

       Lynn Becker 
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Special Dates P.U.S.H 

¶ Barb H.  

¶ Donna M. 

¶ Donna R. 

¶ Linda C. 

¶ Lois B. 

¶ Joellyn S.  

¶ Kathaleen R. 

¶ Bud and Wendy B. 

¶ Barry D.  

¶ Claude R. Family 

¶ Evelyn T. 

¶ Stu M.  

¶ Dorothy E.  

¶ Cindy S. 

¶ Kelly A.  

¶ Judy G. 

¶ Ann B. 

¶ Family of Gerald M.  

¶ Janet & John H.  

¶ Nikki A.  

¶ George S. 

¶ Vallie S.  

¶ Larry H.  

¶ Mark K.  

¶ Jim H. and Family  

¶ Holly G. 

¶ Viola K.  

¶ Scott B.  

¶ Family of  

     Donna L.  

¶ Corey M. 

¶ Dessie S. 

 
 

October Birthdays  

 October 4th   Ted Forry  

    Tyke Shubert  

 October 6th   Ashley Criswell  

 October 10th   Scott Meyer  

 October 12th   Nancy McIntyre   

 October 15th   Reagan Mellinger 

 October 16th   Kelly Amspacher  

 October 21st   Nancy Heist  

 October 26th   Mia Johnson  

 October 27th   Evangeline Hamilton  

 October 29th   Samantha Barley  

    Stacy Wagaman 

 October 31st   Kennedy Janssen 

October Anniversaries 

 

 October 6th  Austin & Lisa DeLaronde 

 October 7th  Glenn & Holly Geiple 

 October 11th  Steve & MJ Forry 

 October 15th  Larry & LouAnn Hoffman 

 October 18th   Mahlon & Lorrie Becthel  

    Lynn & Gloria Markle  

  

(Pray Until Something Happens)  



October – Kimberly Starner & Heather Kuhn  

Communion 10-6-19 

November – Nancy McIntrye & Kathryn Forry  

December – Tom & Heather Kuhn  

Communion 12-1-19 & 12-24-19 

 
Communion Sunday Duties 

Arrive by 9am to begin preparation 

Communion trays are located within the cabinet in the Altar room on the left of the sanctuary along 

with Communion chalice. 

One loaf of bread is needed.  Please cut into cubes.   

Communion cups are located on the third shelf of the cabinet in the Altar room  

Wine and white grape fruit juice will be located within the fridge in the closet in the all purpose 

room. Please do not over fill cups. 

Take the Communion trays and chalice to the sanctuary.  Place on the Communion table and cover 

with white cloth prior to service beginning. 

At the conclusion of the service please take the trays to the kitchen for clean up. Pour the used wine 

and grape fruit juice out. Please don’t pour back into the bottle.  The used bread can be tossed 

out for the birds or you can take home. 

Once the trays are wiped out please return them back to the cabinet for storage until the next com-

munion. 

Also remember to change the Altar covers at the end of the service. Check the calendar to see what 

the next Sunday’s cover color should be. 

2019 Altar Guild Schedule 

The Journey 

 We currently have 13 people signed up for our trip in September 2020, with slots remaining for 

7 more. 

If you know of anyone outside the congregation who may be interested in going please talk 

with Rev. Rick or myself. 

As a reminder, one change we have decided for this next trip is a request for each person going 

to contribute $500 toward the cost of the trip in addition to the help they will be giving with           

fundraisers. This amount will cover the work camp fee for each person and 

help cover the other expenses for the trip. 

 

Please DO NOT let this requested contribution keep you from going 

on the trip with us! If you cannot afford this contribution please talk with 

Rev. Rick or myself. 

 

Thank you, 

Scott Becker 

Back Bay Mission Trip 
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The Journey 

October 2019  

Exciting News!  

We FINALLY got the ball rolling on our much needed crosswalk. Within the next month we hope to see new road-

way additions, as well as a few new signs. These additions are needed to ensure better safety for our members!  



Everyone is Welcome! 

100 East George Street 

P.O. Box 111 

York New Salem, PA 17371 

Phone: 717-792-4326 

Church E-mail: Office@stjacobsucc.org 

Pastorõs E-mail: 13stuempfle@gmail.com 

St. Jacob’s United Church of Christ 
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